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Government of Nunavut, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.,  
call on Nunavummiut to help reduce poverty  

 
IQALUIT, Nunavut (October 18, 2010) – The Honourable Eva Aariak, Premier of 
Nunavut, and James Eetoolook, Acting President, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc., today announced 
they have joined forces to combat poverty in Nunavut. They are inviting all Nunavummiut to 
get involved. 

“To reduce poverty is a priority for this government,” said Premier Aariak. “Poverty affects 
us all, and it will take every one of us to meet this challenge. Together we’ll ensure Nunavut 
has a realistic plan to reduce poverty over the next two years, and to eliminate poverty in the 
long-term.” 

James Eetoolook noted that NTI offered to work with the government on poverty reduction 
when the initiative was announced in March this year. “NTI’s immediate reaction was to 
offer to work with the government and other partners to prepare and implement a poverty 
reduction strategy for Nunavut,” he said.  

The poverty reduction strategy will be completed by the end of 2011. It will be prepared in 
three stages: a community dialogue in every community; regional roundtables; and, a final 
poverty summit in Iqaluit. The result will be the preparation and implementation of a poverty 
reduction strategy for Nunavut. 

The process will supported by a leadership team made up of representatives from 
government, Inuit organizations, non-profit organizations and the business community. 
Economic Development & Transportation Minister Peter Taptuna will represent the 
Government of Nunavut. 

“This winter we want to hear from all Nunavummiut about poverty in our communities,” said 
Taptuna. “Our poverty reduction plan will succeed when we get the participation of 
everyone: citizens, non-profits, businesses, Inuit organizations and governments at all levels.” 

Premier Aariak and A/President Eetoolook have written to each municipality to invite them 
to provide an opportunity to members of their community to express their views on poverty. 
Meetings will be held in every community over the next four months to ensure all voices will 
be heard.  

“We want communities to play a leading role in this process,” said Minister Taptuna. “The 
government and NTI will provide the support to ensure a dialogue on poverty occurs in every 
Nunavut community. Everyone must be a participant in the preparation of this strategy.”   
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ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᔪᑦ ᑐᓴᒐᒃᓴᙳᖅᑎᑕᐅᔪᑦ ᐱᔭᐅᔪᓐᓇᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑑᖓᓗᑎᒃ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ, ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ, 
www.gov.nu.ca. 

News releases are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 
Tuhaqtaghat ittut Inuktitut, Qablunaatitut, Inuinnaqtun Uiviititullu talvani www.gov.nu.ca. 

Les communiqués de presse sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français à : www.gov.nu.ca. 
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